
EXCEPTIONAL
EMPLOYEES    •     SERVICES    •    COMMUNITY  

Street Reconstruction Projects

McArthur Lane between Mary Street and Shadyside Drive was completed in mid April. This project included the milling of the old 
asphalt and a new layer of asphalt applied.

Kentaboo Avenue and Virginia Avenue reconstruction project started on Wednesday, April 30th on the back end of Kentaboo at the 
Florence city line where the contractor will work their way out towards Dixie Hwy.

Borderlands Drive and Park Place Drive project was completed in mid April seeing full depth base repairs, some curb replacement, 
milling of the old asphalt and a new layer of asphalt applied.

Hallam Avenue is currently in construction with full depth repairs being done and the contractor is currently working on driveway 
aprons with a new extruder curb and a new asphalt layer to follow. 

Elm Street is completed. This project included new ADA ramps at the intersection with Graves Avenue and a new layer of blacktop 
applied. 

The Narrows Road bridge replacement project is moving forward with the delivery of the new beams expected on May 27th. The 
contractor is currently working on all the prep work needed before the new beams arrive.  

Sherbourne Drive island project is currently in construction and is slated to wrap up by the first week of May.

Sidewalk Replacement Program
The sidewalk program for FY 24/25 is complete. This project will pick back up in FY 25/26

Park Project
Sherbourne Park is moving forward with the new shelter and new playground being installed with the roof for the shelter, some grade 
work and mulching of the playground to follow.
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Mowing
The Public Works team members started mowing the City’s parks and right of ways on April 14th. A crew of 4 team members are 
scheduled to cut all the parks and right of ways every week. PW crews have worked 365 man hours to keep our parks and streets 
looking exceptional.

Street Light Audit
The PW’s department conducted its quarterly street light audit this month. To accurately identify any outages or malfunctions like 
flickering lights, this audit requires overnight work. The April audit identified a total of 14 street lights needing attention, with 8 issues 
reported to Duke Energy and 6 to Owen Electric.

Pothole Patching
PW crews have been working on making a round throughout the city patching potholes. So far a total of 106 potholes have been 
patched utilizing 7.84 Tons hot mix material. 

APWA Snow Conference: April 5th - April 9th
Team members that attended this conference had the opportunity to participate in various classes and seminars led by 
experiences snow and ice professionals. They were able to learn about the latest and most effective strategies for managing 
winter weather. Additionally, the exhibit floor provided a chance to explore a wide range of vendors and discover the newest winter 
maintenance solutions available.
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